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Dear Friends: 

From time to time, my vocation takes me to    

people and places that most other people seldom 

or never visit. Hospital bedsides, nursing home 

sing-a-longs, fancy fundraising galas, and some-

times even other houses of worship. 
 

 With a thankful heart for such adventures, 

I want to share with you all a wonderful experi-

ence I recently had at Dar ul Jalal Masjid in 

Hazelwood, Missouri, where I attended the 37th 

Annual Women’s Interfaith Conference. Yes, I 

said 37th! This conference has been happening 

every year since 1981, and I would be honored if you would consider joining me 

in attending next spring. 
 

We were greeted upon arrival at the mosque with a hospitable smile and 

directions to the meeting room and registration tables where we all would 

gather. I thought to myself, “I hope there are at least a few dozen women at this 

gathering.” But as I walked through the doors, my expectations were blown out 

of the water as I saw that over 250 women and even a couple of men had gath-

ered to discuss our topic for the year Responding Faithfully in a Changing 

World. It was amazing to see women of all ages, classes, colors, and creeds 

gathered together with a common purpose and a common goal… to be faithful 

to God and to show forth God’s love in this ever-changing world. 
 

Our registration packets assigned us each to a table where we would be 

sure to have diversity present. It was truly a gift to sit with women of other 

faiths, to share a meal together, to ask questions of one another, and to learn to-

gether from our speakers and one another. When else in my life do I get oppor-

tunities like this? Many of us seldom share meals with people of other religions, 

other echelons of society, other experiences of life, and yet, is this not some-

thing that our Savior Christ has taught us to do? 
 

Throughout the morning, I found myself thinking, why aren’t things 

like this in the news? Here we are, hundreds of women gathered together for 

good, and yet, if we do not tell people about this amazing experience, the world 

will never know that these good things happen too. Our religious differences can 

be something to celebrate and to uphold, not something only to be spoken about 

when some tragedy occurs. Often our diversity is seen as a threat, but at this 

conference, it was made clear that our diversity was a beautiful celebration of 

the diversity of the image of God made present in humanity. Also, among our 

differences there were many similarities. Many of us there were: mothers, edu-

cators, professionals, volunteers, and faithful members of religious intuitions 

who are seeking daily to know God more deeply and more fully. 
Continued on page 2 
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Continued from page 1 

The conference was from 9am-2pm on a Thursday, and we heard from five amazing speakers in order of their 

faith tradition’s “founding” going from “youngest” to “oldest” beginning with the Baha’i faith and ending with 

Judaism. I learned a lot from these women and would like to share a bit of what they shared with us. My hope is that 

this sharing will bring up other questions you might have and begin a larger conversation about religious diversity 

and its many benefits and challenges. 
 

Our first speaker was Dr. Cassandra Butler of the Baha’i faith. Cassandra began her talk by raising the 

question, “Are we changing for the better; or for the worse?” Pointing out that often a “good change” for one is a 

“bad change” for another. She then went on to explain to us that one of the major components of the Baha’i faith is 

the idea of “Progressive Revelation” by which humanity learns about God by changing our understanding of the 

Divine over the course of human history, stating that “religion fits the needs of people over time.” The next part of 

her talk was particularly interesting to me, as she attempted to reduce each of the major world religions to a single 

word or idea. Abraham, she said, “taught us the God is One, Moses, gave us The Law. Buddhism taught us Peace. 

Jesus taught us to love our neighbor. Hinduism taught us detachment. Islam taught us submission to God. And Baha’i 

taught us that mankind is one.” Every religion, she said, has something to teach us, and that we should accept these 

teachings in the spirit of unity, not discord. The second part of her talk was about what Baha’i people believe about 

our existence or purpose as human beings. Cassandra said that we are all “Noble Spiritual Beings having a human 

experience. The purpose of our life is to become more and more like God.” In that same spirit, Cassandra said that 

“This life is an assimilation game. Every person has a higher nature and a lower nature. The higher nature is in 

communion with God. The lower nature is the ‘human garment’ worn by our eternal spirit, Our lower nature is 

enhanced by love.” 
 

Our second speaker was Thanaa Tarabishy Kuziez of the Islamic faith. Thanaa expressed her desire to see 

women of faith come together to make a positive difference in our community. She began by sharing with us the 

story of Pharaoh’s wife found in the Quran. She talked about how she was a mother who “raised Moses to be 

everything that Pharaoh was not; a prophet. She was resolute and convicted. She stood for justice, righteousness, and 

truth!” “Our goals for our community,” she said, “are the same. We have a lot in common. We must lead by example. 

We are shepherds of our flock. We can talk all we want, but people will only learn from us if we practice what we 

preach. We are defined by our righteousness.” Thanaa went on to say that in recent years she has seen an increase in 

negative stereotyping of Muslim people that comes not from people who actually know, or who are friends with 

Muslim people, but from people that judge others based on their appearances. “We should not be defined by our 

appearances.” God, she reminded us, “looks not at our appearances, but rather at our souls.” She encouraged us to 

truly get to know people of other religions because, “the less we know about people, the more hatred and judgment 

we will have toward them, and this is not God’s will for us…All creatures are dependent on God, and we are blessed 

when we admit this.” If you would like to get to know people of the Islamic faith better, I encourage you to attend 

Coffee& Donuts With a Muslim, which is held at Dar ul Jalal Masjid (Mosque) (8945 Dunn Rd., Hazelwood, MO 

63042) on the third Sunday of every month from 12-2pm. In Thanaa’s invitation, she emphasized that all are 

welcome! 
 

Our third speaker was The Rev. Karen Anderson of the African Methodist Episcopal (AME) Church. Karen 

began her presentation with a bit of a history lesson for us all about the roots of her faith tradition. The AME Church 

was established in 1787 in Philadelphia out of the Free African Society, which was both a social and spiritual 

community. They were birthed out of oppression, and this is an important reminder for the Church even today. It is 

important that we “do not become that which we detest.” John Wesley said, “Do all the good you can, in all the 

ways you can, to all the souls you can, in every place you can, at all the times you can, with all the zeal you can, as 

long as you can.” The problem with our society, she said, is that “we want people to pay. But Christians are taught to 

forgive. God is with the oppressed.” Karen was a compelling preacher who filled us with hope and energy as she 

proclaimed, “Women of faith can change this world, one person at a time! All children are our children. We must 

protect them from: sex-trafficking, bullying, prejudice, gun violence. We must protect their right to education, 

healthcare, and religious freedom. We need to find our common ground. Created in God’s image. God’s own 

creation.” 
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Our fourth speaker was Jennifer Harris Dault of the Mennonite faith. Jennifer began by reminding us that the 

Mennonites are a very diverse group of people with more than 40 denominations in the United States. The “Old 

Order” is called Amish. They are a small fraction. The Mennonite community is highly dedicated to fair trade 

practices and modest frugal living. You can participate in their mission by shopping at Plowsharing Crafts in 

Kirkwood, MO, a store begun and maintained by Mennonites in the St. Louis area. Mennonites, she said, “are a 

peaceful people. We do not believe in violence. We are pacifists. Many of us purposefully live below the Federal 

poverty line so that we do not have to pay taxes that go toward inflicting violence on others. We try to stay away 

from all forms of violence including words or thoughts inside our hearts.” She also pointed out that “there is a 

difference between pacifism and passivism…We must do things that bring about peace. Sometimes civil 

disobedience is necessary. In many aspects of our lives we should look to divest from violence. We need to heighten 

our consciousness through community dialogue.” 
 

Our fifth and final speaker was Felice Taub Joyce of the 

Jewish faith. Her first words were, “Change is challenging.” She 

went on to say that “humans are challenging because we are always 

changing…We are both physical and ethereal, and we need to honor 

our Godliness in one another. We need to treat all people with 

dignity and respect…Our duty is that of the heart. We need to live 

with a Spirit of charity.” Because “‘God is slow to anger and of great 

kindness,’ this is the way we should be also. Acts of kindness are of 

paramount importance.” Compassion she said, “is not giving 

someone what they want; but rather what they need… Disconnecting 

from people who differ from you is not the answer…We need to 

figure out how to talk to one another…Patience asks that we 

understand the other side of the story, but patience goes out the door 

in cases of injustice. In those cases we must speak up, respond, and 

act to enact positive change!” 
 

The speakers at this conference gave me a lot to think about. 

I found myself comforted by how much we truly had in common. My 

hope is that this article leaves you in exactly the same place, 

comforted by our commonality, and ready to learn more as we work 

together to respond faithfully in a changing world! 

 

 

Reserve your day and time at: 
http://bit.ly/thisishungerUH 

Wednesday, July 5                                Thursday, July 6 
1, 2, and 3 p.m.                  11 a.m., Noon, 1, and 2 p.m.  4, 5, and 6 p.m.           

 

Friday, July 7                               Friday, July 7, 5:30 p.m., Hunger Awareness Shabbat, Open to All 

10 and 11 a.m. and Noon                        Please bring non-perishable food items to the Shabbat, 5:30 p.m. Worship,                                   

                          6:30 Hunger Project, Fellowship, and visits to the exhibit 
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Children and Youth Participation in Education and Liturgy at Emmanuel 

We have a deep tradition of providing Christian education, liturgical, and music programs for children here at 

Emmanuel. All these activities happen through efforts by clergy, staff, and volunteers. Below is a list of activities that 

will resume in September. We hope you and your children will participate as you are able. AND if you are so 

inclined, we welcome new faces to assist with any of these activities! Please let the clergy know or call the Parish 

Office at 314-961-2393 if you would like more details. 

Children’s Chapel 

Children’s Chapel is available on Sundays during the 9:00 a.m. (10:00 a.m. service).  Children leave the service at the 

first reading and return during the Peace.  They are shepherded upstairs to the Children’s Chapel room (by Rehkopf 

Hall) by an acolyte and an adult.  Each week the lesson is read and discussed if the children are interested.  Because 

the children are young, the discussion can wander to topics that excite them!  This year we will have copies of God’s 

Dream and Let Us Pray in the room so children will be exposed to those books. 

FaithQuest 

Christian education for children ages 4 through 5th grade.  There are typically 3-4 different classrooms for pre-school, 

1st and 2nd grades, and 3rd through 5th grades.  The curriculum used is Holy Moly and it includes videos and activities 

that are outlined each week.  Each classroom requires two teachers.   

Youth Groups 

The Junior High Youth group, serving grades 6 through 8, gather for scripture study and to deepen their 

understanding of the role of faith in their lives. They give back to the parish and community in many ways. Rural and 

urban mission trips introduce Junior High youth to service in other communities and help them practice putting their 

faith into action.   

The Senior High Youth group, serving youth in 9th through 12th grades, focuses on faith, service, and fellowship. 

They explore faith and spirituality with a special focus on the sacraments and the Book of Common Prayer. Each fall 

and winter, overnight retreats provide opportunities for group bonding, faith-based activities, and great 

memories.  Mission trips (urban, rural, and international) challenge youth to live out their faith in service to others. 

Cherub Choir 

For children ages 4-6.  Primarily the children are learning to hear a beat, learn a tune and memorize words to songs.  

They sing approximately once a month at the 9:00 a.m. service.  Rehearsals are on Wednesdays from 6:00-6:25 p.m.  

Junior Choir 

For children 2nd through 5th grades.  At this age children are reading and can also use tambourines, bells and other 

instruments that require rhythm. They also are able to sometimes read music and understand harmony and vocal 

parts.  Rehearsals are on Wednesday from  6:30-7:15 p.m. 

NOTE: To make it easier on families on Wednesday evening during most of the year we have Fellowship 
Dinners from 5:30-6:45 p.m. so families can get children to choir and be fed a healthy meal without too much 
hassle! 

Lector 

We invite any child 5th grade and up,  to be a lector on Sunday at the 10:00 a.m. (or 9:00 a.m. service)  please contact 

the Parish Office by phone or email. We’ll put you in touch with the appropriate person. 
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JULY INGATHERING INFORMATION ON PAGE 7!JULY INGATHERING INFORMATION ON PAGE 7!JULY INGATHERING INFORMATION ON PAGE 7!   

Ingathering bins in the dining room or in the narthexIngathering bins in the dining room or in the narthexIngathering bins in the dining room or in the narthex   

Update on Wafaa Abu Elula 

Wafaa finished her first year at Webster University this past May!  Emmanuel, specifically 

WOE, along with three other churches in Webster has been supporting Wafaa since 2016.   

WOE co-chair, Laurie Parker along with Penny & Davis Allen have been helping Wafaa 

navigate things like transportation, getting a phone, buying books, making trips to Target, and getting 

to the dentist.  Below is a note from Laurie about her time with Wafaa: 

 “I spent part of a day with Wafaa, and each time I am with her I continue to be amazed by her 

determination, confidence, and ability to adapt.  At least from the outside.  I know inside she deeply 

misses her family and friends.  Especially on days like yesterday when she sat in the dentist chair and I 

just knew when it was over all she wanted was her mom.  She is having a series of dental appointments 

to take care of some cavities and to fix problems that occurred when she took a fall off her bike earlier 

in the school year.  Long story short, she is a strong woman, much stronger than I can imagine I would 

be in her situation, and is truly an inspiration.  She is SO VERY appreciative of all Emmanuel and the 

other church sponsors are able to do for her!!” 

 For those learning about Wafaa for the first time, the note below was 

written by her in 2016 just prior to her arrival in the United States of America.   

 “My name is Wafaa Abu Elula, I am a 21 year old Palestinian Syrian girl 

and I'm applying to Webster University. I chose Webster because it's an 

international college and accepts students from around the world, and offers the 

chance to study two majors at the same time. The two programs that I would like 

to study are Wig Making & Theater Makeup and Languages. They also offer 

modern dance, which I am very excited about because I have loved to dance since 

I could walk. 

 I have lived in Turkey for two years since my family fled Yarmouk, Syria 

and my life has changed in so many ways. I started working, for the first time in 

my life. I was a makeup artist and at the same time I learned Turkish. Working 

was very difficult in the beginning but with time I found that I enjoyed the work 

and the pride of being able to learn and to be able to support my parents and 

sisters. Since then I have worked in an office and a cafe. 

  Learning Turkish opened up a new culture to me and helped me to understand the 

people better. One of the things that I learned in the past two years is that to be able to have a better life 

I need to be able to study and earn a degree from University. The  opportunities in Turkey are not very 

good especially for a Palestinian/Syrian girl. To attend University in the US is my best chance to gain 

knowledge and to become an educated woman. I want to do everything that I can to make this happen. 

I would be so grateful if you were willing to help me achieve this.” 

The above picture is of Laurie Parker and Wafaa Abu Elula. 
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UPCOMING BAPTISMAL DATES  

 

Below are the scheduled dates for Baptism.  If you 
are a new parent or new to Emmanuel and wish to 
have your child baptized, at least one parent must 
attend a preparation session  with clergy before a 
child may be baptized at Emmanuel. Please call the 
church office at 314-961-2393 to schedule a meeting 
with one of the clergy.  
 
If you are pregnant or still deciding about baptizing 
your child here, please come. This is a wonderful 
opportunity to learn more about baptism.  
 
Baptism Dates     
July 9 at 10:00 a.m.    

August 13 at 10:00 a.m. 
October 22, 2017 (Bishop visit) 

CLERGY & STAFF 
 

Doris Westfall, Interim Rector (ext 212) 
Melanie Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 211) 

Chris Slane, Assistant Priest (ext. 218) 
Warren E. Crews, Priest Associate 
Paul A. Metzler, Priest Associate 

Roderic D. Wiltse, Priest Associate 
Trent Patterson, Choir Director  

Chuck Peery, Organist  
Lauren Honz, Children’s Choir Director 

Kevin Williams, Christian Youth Formation  (ext 213) 
Susan Moenkhaus, Parish Assistant  for Finance and 

Administration (ext 249 or 210) 
Mimi Shipp, Parish Assistant for Ministry Support  (ext 209) 

Garry Johnson, Weekday Sexton 
Oliver Bates, Sunday Sexton 

Rachael Ludwig Preschool Director (ext 123) 
 

MINISTRY CHAIRS: 
 

Ida Early, Senior Warden 
Donna Erickson, Junior Warden 

Diana Knapp, Treasurer 
Brian Stephenson, Secretary 

Mark Jordan, Finance Committee 
Jeannie Keyes & JoAnne Warren,  

Altar Guild 
Jane Emerson & Mimi Shipp, Archivists 

Peg Cooper, Caring Ministries 
Megan Wren & Martha LaFata,  

Environmental Stewardship 
David Pluhar & Paul LaFata, Facilities Management 

Melanie Slane, FaithQuest 
Al Ludwig, Scot Copeland, Matt Schunke, Rob Skinner,  

Men of Emmanuel 
Kristyn Brennan, Laurie Parker, Women of Emmanuel 

Donna Erickson, Missions 
Barb Buck & Hilary Perkins,  Parish Family Life 

Jerry Cooper, Worship 
 

Staff Email Addresses 
 

dwestfall@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mslane@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cslane@emmanuepepiscopal.org 

parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
kwilliams@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
atreas@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
cpeery@emmanuelepiscopal.org 

tpatterson@emmanuelepiscopal.org 
lauranhonz@gmail.com 

 

Church number is 314-961-2393 
In the case of a pastoral emergency after office 

hours, please call 314-961-2393 x218  
If not answer, leave a message.  A member of the 

clergy will return your call ASAP! 

July 2, Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 

Team Captain: Addi Fitzgibbon 

Crucifer: Josh Copeland 

Acolytes: Ava Fitzgibbon, Kipp Vitsky 
 

July 9, Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 

Team Captain:  Taylor Knapp 

Crucifer: Sarah Kaul 

Acolytes: Madeline Gregston, Kate MacBryde 
 

July 16, Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 

Team Captain: Kendra Howard 

Crucifer: Clio Langdon 

Acolytes: Alison Dunn, Cate Fear 
 

July 23, Seventh Sunday after Pentecost 

Team Captain: Lauren MacBryde 

1st Crucifer: Emma Sabath 

Acolytes: Addi Fitzgibbon, Nicholas Williams 
 

 

July 30, Eighth Sunday after Pentecost 

Team Captain: Taylor Knapp 

1st Crucifer:  Cole Witte 

Acolytes:  Tyson Knapp, Kipp Vitsky 

 
 

ACOLYTE SCHEDULE 
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BIRTHDAYS  EVENTS/DATES TO KNOW ABOUT 

July 1  

Bill Florent 

Shari Kelts 

Samantha Maschmann 

Pam Rosen 
 

July 2 
Nancy Grow 

Elizabeth Martrinez 

Creston Ragan 

Geraldine Rodenhaus 
 

July 3 
Mary Roberts 
 

June 4 
Hank Kaiser 

Tyson Knapp 

Kelly Murphy 

John Rodenhaus 
 

July 5 
Sibony Voss 
 

July 6 
Kristen Faddis 

Stacey Taylor 
 

July 7 
Jennifer Thornton 
 

July 8 
Claude Thomas Schaefer 
 

July 9 
Jerre Birdsong 

Daniel Csolak 

Lee Keefer 

Abigail Padrucco 

Lily Partridge 
 

July 10 
Gail Bailey 
 

July 11 
Luca Crang 

Alison Dunn 

Mary Fisher 
 

July 12 
Gracie Kaul 

Courtney Schaefer 
  

July 13 
Mark Gilje 

Bill Wallis 
 

July 14 
Melissa Georgeff 

Tony Lorino 
 

July 15 
Meghan Birdsong 

Charley Crews 

Jim McGivney 
 

July 18 
Bob Richards 

Sloane Wegge 

July 19 
Don Spalt 

Barb Witte 
  

July 20 
Joan Amerman 

Steve Crang 

Suzie Florent 

Daphne Miranda 

Andy Rikand 
 

July 21 
Jordan Grey 
 

July 22 
Nicole Clark 

Oliver Clark 

Anne Kovac 

Caroline Miller 
 

July 23 
Laura Benson 

Andrew Bleyer 

Stephanie Curry 

Tammy Schmitz 

Allison Williams 
 

July 24 
George Csolak 

Bob Funk 

Caroline Ragan 

David Shipp 

Nancy Williams 
 

July 25 
Rick Warriner 
 

July 26 
Bob Garrecht 

Spencer Newcomb 

Ava Weiland 
 

July 27 
Diana Knapp 

Collin Pitcher 
 

July 28 
Roberta Fielder 

Elocie Fischer 

Megan Florent 
 

July 29 
Pat Sanders 
 

July 30 
George Kaiser 

Martha Kaufmann 

Sarah Herstand Myers 
 

July 31 
Anne Benson 

Gavin Bleyer 

Sam Burns 

Emery Gregston 

 

 

 

 

July 1 
Martie & Paul Metzler 
 

July 2 
Heidi & Christopher Richter 

 

July 3 
JoAn & Ian MacBryde 
 

July 6 
Lisanne & Dexter Schraer 
 

July 7 
Nancy & Jeffrey 

Birkenmeier 

Michelle & Brad 

Edmondson 
 

July 9 
Laura & Luc Benson 

 

 

 

 

 

 

July 11 
Tara & Matthew Crews 
 

July 16 
Chris & Tim Knox 
 

July 20 
Sandy & Phil Baker 

Lorraine & Harris Gerhard 
 

July 25 
Susan & Bob Shillito 
 

July 26 
Kate & Thomas Danforth 
 

July 27 
Kristyn & Bron Brennan 

Christie & John Hogg 
 

July 28 
Mary Jane & Warren Crews 

ANNIVERSARIES  
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THE PRAYERS OF THE PARISH ARE 

REQUESTED FOR: 
 

PLEASE keep the office updated on the progress of those you 
have placed on this list so our list remains timely. 
 

ARMED FORCES 
Parishioners:  Aaron Faust, Adam Erickson 
Christopher Westfall, son of Doris and David Westfall 
 

Brian Maginn, Christi & Denny Maginn's son 
Stephen Carson, Nan Rimbach's nephew 
Ron Asher, Sara Loyet's nephew  
 

IN HOSPITAL/MED TESTS REHAB 
Parishioners:   Rod Wiltse, Betty Walker 
 
Julie Gallagher,  Bob & Mary Jane Schnitker’s daughter 
Al Westfall, David Westfall’s father 
David Cannon, Debbie Mason’s nephew 
Nicolle Germano, friend of Sara Loyet 
Susan Blystone, Hilary Perkin’sfriend 
Alvin Stouffe, Bill Florent’s brother-in-law 
John Thomson, friend of Kuhn’s 
Lynn Milander, Rene Howard’s mother 
Alice, friend of Betsy Mackey 
Wayne Moody, former parishioner 
Ed Porter, Lissa Johnson’s uncle 
Don Weiland, BrianWeiland’s father 
Wayne Wagnon, Bill Wagnon’s father 
Patty Tiernan, friend of Audrey Claxton 
Joy Ferguson, Doris Ferguson’s daughter-in-law 
Aaron Crowell, friend of Angie MacBryde 
Peggy Thacker McCaslin, Kerry Thacker's daughter 
Sue Snyder, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Charlie Schaefer, Tom’s father 
Doug Warner, Bob Ziegler’s friend 
Sue Hannah, Maureen Walsh’s friend 
 

LONG TERM MEDICAL NEEDS 
Parishioners:   John Meyer, Warren Druschky, Caroline 
Birdsall,  Joan Amerman and Gretchen Land 
 

Ben Schneider, MacBryde's grandson 
Annie Mae Fielder, Roberta's mother 
Tom & Carolyn Yager, Jim & Mary Ann Groetsch’s friends 
 

RECUPERATING 
Parishioners:  Bill Wright, Jack Witte, Pam Rosen,  Max 
Nall,   
 

SERIOUS ILLNESS 
Parishioners:  Ken Killion 
 

Jim Roberts, Maggie Rieber’s father 
Jennifer, friend of Mary Ann Lemonds 
Renae Baker, Phil & Sandy’s daughter-in-law 
Katie Sullivan, friend Gail Range 
Sally Phillips, friend of Penny Allen 
Mark Korn, Barb Buck’s cousin 
Steve McReynolds, cousin Ann McReynolds, Jane Emerson & 
Mark McReynolds 
Billie McReynolds, cousin of Ann McReynolds, Jane Emerson 
& Mark McReynolds 

SERIOUS ILLNESS continued 
Diann, friend of Zieglers 
Mike, friend of Jane Emerson 
Don Kleman, friend of Doris Westfall 
Dick Moxley, MJ Kuhn’s cousin 
Keith, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Richard Schuckenbrock, Dexter Schraer’s cousin 
Cole Hancock, infant son of Melanie Slane’s friend 
David Ripes, friend of Pam Belloli 
Eleanore Orman, friend of Shari Kelts’ 
Ann Paullin, Betty Cochran’s sister 
Jim Wallace, Barb Russell’s brother-in-law 
Val Lewis, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Tina Smith Reckamp, friend of Tricia Copeland 
Cathy Ammons, Allison Williams' friend 
Dickie Priest, Betsy Mackey's friend 
Carole Smith, friend of Nancy McClary 
Heather McFadden, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Marty Schmitt, Margaret DeYoung's friend 
Tammy Stutz & family, Tracy Crews’ friend 
Jim Spangler, John Mitchell's brother-in-law  
Patricia McGregor, Stella Spalt’s cousin 
Sue Fritchley, Tom & Sandi Fischer’s friend 
Kate Bell, Nancy McClary’s friend 
Keira Stout, child of Grace Clark’s co-worker 
Glenda Morris, mom of Charlie Walch’s employee 
 
 

SPECIAL NEEDS 
Parishioners:  Tammy Schmitz, Maura Salsich, Maggie 
Rieber, Nancy Richardson, Katherine, Linda James, 
Rosemary Vorih, Nan Rimbach,  and Bob Long 
 

The Collins’ Family, Anne Munroe’s cousins 
Sarah Miller, Maryjane Hotaling’s mother 
Jane Claxton Drichta, Audrey’s daughter 
Sherry Castellano, Friend of Linda James 
Kim White, friend of Ann McReynolds 
Dorothy Koeff, Lisanne Schraer’s mother 
Jeanne 
Jake and Angela, friends of Shari Kelts 
Lisa & Randy, friends of Zieglers 
Katya Soll, Shari Kelts’ daughter 
Liza Henderson, Barbara Ballard’s daughter 
Katherine Haertter, friend of Barbara Ballard 
Caroline Upthegrove, friend of Barbara Ballard 
Joseph Mon Monier IV, friend of Barbara Ballard 
The Geeting Family, friends of Anne Munroe 
Nick Miriani, friend of Zieglers 
Amy Tyler, friend of Shari Kelts 
Elizabeth Maurer, former Parishioner 
Becky Miller, Mary Jane Kuhn’s Goddaughter 
Marguerite Arreano, Michael Martines’ aunt 
Parker Jane Allen, Mary Jane & Rick Kuhn’s granddaughter 
Keith Stumpf, JoAnne Warren’s friend 
Julie Drefke, Friend of Diana Knapp 
Becky Petty, friend of Melanie Slane 
Ieshia Charging Hawk, friend of adult mission trip group  
Sue Kohler, Sue & Lou Clauss' friend 
Maggie & Jemma Moccasin, friends of Adult Mission Trip 
Greg Goodman, Barb Russell’s friend 
Murphy Family, friends of Kuhns 
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CALENDAR OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

For a complete listing of events, please consult our online calendar at www.emmanuelepiscopal.org 

SUNDAYS 
Worship  8:00 & 10:00 a.m.  
and 5:30 p.m. 
 
Summer Breakfasts 
July 2, 9, 16, 23 & 30 
8:45-9:45 a.m. 
 
Blood Pressure Screening 
July 2 at 11:30 in Food Center 
 
Egg Ingathering for Chris 
Church 
July 9 
 
Missions Committee 
July 16 at 11:30 a.m. 
 

MONDAYS 
Caring Committee 
July 10 at 7:30 p.m. 
 
Emmanuel Book Club 
July 31 at 7:00 pm. 
 
 

TUESDAYS 
Preschool Summer Camp  
T-W-Th until July 27 
 
Parents Day Out 
M-Th. July5-27 
 
WoeBeGone Luncheon 
July 25 at 11:30 p. m. 
 

WEDNESDAYS 
 
Holy Eucharist  
Wednesdays at Noon in 
Chapel 
 
Emmanuel at Laclede 
July 19 at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Discernment Team Meeting 
July 12, 19, 26 at 7:00 p.m. 

THURSDAYS 
Men’s Bible Study 
7:00 a.m. at Stratton’s Café 
 
Memorial for Rick Remming 
June 29 4:00-7:00 p.m. 
 
Discernment Team Meeting  
July 6  7:00 p.m. 
 
Prayer Shawl Ministries 
July 6, 20 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Noon-thirty Brown Bag 
July 13 at 12:30 p.m. 
 
MOE Brown Bag 
July 27 at 4:15 p.m. 
 

SATURDAYS 
CPR/AED Training 

July 1 9:00 a.m. to noon 

 

Task Force for the Hungry 

July 15 10:30-12:00 p.m. 

 

 

Welcoming the Future Pledge 

Payments  

 Several parishioners 

have asked when they can begin 

paying their 150th capital cam-

paign pledges. We are           

accepting payments now by 

check, online giving, or cash. 

Please remember to note on your 

payment that it’s for Welcoming 

the Future. Printed envelopes are 

available on the shelf in the din-

ing room. 

Thank you for your generous 

support. 

Congratulations to Robbie Love 

who recently graduated from 

University of Evansville with a 

degree in theater.  Robbie is the 

son of Eileen Love and Peter 

Love.  Congrats to all! 

It is with sadness that we inform 

you of the recent death of An-
drew Davis. Andrew and his 

family are former members of 

Emmanuel.  

Our sympathies to Jeff Rem-
ming on the sudden death of his 

father, Ricky Remming.  
Prayers to Jeff, Christine, Liz 

and Jack, and to Jeff’s mother, 

Beth Remming.  A celebration 

of Rick’s life will be held at Em-

manuel on June 29, 4-7 p.m. 

 

 

 

ABOUT THE PARISH ABOUT THE PARISH ABOUT THE PARISH 

Sunday Summer 

Breakfast!  

Mark DeYoung reports that summer 

breakfasts have been going very well. 

The following teams are going to be 

preparing breakfast for you this 

summer: 

July 2 — Discernment Team  

July 9 — Missions Committee 

July 16 — Vestry 

July 23 — Altar Guild 

July 30 — TBA 

August 6 — WOE 

August 13 — FaithQuest Teachers 

8:45-9:45 a.m.  $4/person or 
$12 max. per family 
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 Sunday Worship Schedule and Propers 

The next newsletter deadline is  July 17, 2017, for the issue to be published on July 26,  2017.  All articles and 

information should be submitted to the Parish Office (parishadmin@emmanuelepiscopal.org or mshipp@emmanuelepiscopal.org) by 

email, if possible. Thank You. 

The Seventh Sunday after Pentecost—July 23 
Proper 11 
Genesis 28:10-19a 
Romans 8:12-25 
Matthew 13:24-30, 36-43 
Psalm 139:1-11, 22-23 

Fourth Sunday after Pentecost—July 2 
Proper 8 
Genesis 22:1-14 
Romans 6:12-23 
Matthew 10:40-42 
Psalm 13 

Fifth Sunday after Pentecost—July 9 
Proper 9 
Genesis 24:34-38, 42-49, 58-67 
Romans 7:15-25a 
Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30 
Psalm 45: 11-18  

The Sixth Sunday after Pentecost—July 16 
Proper 10 
Genesis 25:19-34 
Romans 8:1-11 
Matthew 13:1-9, 18-23 
Psalm 119:105-112 


